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Dear parents and friends of Troop 243, 

Our schedule during December is vastly different than our normal schedule, please read this newsletter for details.

1. A Note from our Scoutmaster, Jerry Zimmerer:

We have been trying to get the scouts to take more responsibility in both running the troop and keeping everyone informed.  However, we have heard from several parents that their sons have not been receiving calls or have not communicated information to them.  In addition, we have had several errors on the calendars the past several months that I failed to catch.  My apologies to everyone on that.







Jerry Zimmerer
2. Troop Meetings - We will hold a regular troop meeting on Wednesday December 3 (originally no meeting was scheduled).  December 24 and December 31 we will not meet.  After the holidays, the troop will meet on Wednesday January 7, 2004.  Starting in February, we will once again reserve the first Wednesday of the month for a patrol leader planning meeting.
3. Patrol Meetings - Every scout is a member of a patrol.  We are encouraging each patrol to have a monthly patrol meeting, outside of the troop meeting, at a time and place that is convenient for the scouts in the patrol.  This meeting will not be on the troop calendar, so you should check with your son for the details.

4. December 13-14 - Troop Campout.   This is a wilderness survival campout.  We depart St. Barnabas Saturday morning (please arrive at 8:30 AM).  When we arrive at camp, the scouts will build shelters that they will sleep in Saturday night.  The scouts are really excited about this, it should be a lot of fun!

5. OPEN HOUSE, December 10, 7 PM:  We are holding our second open house for any "scout aged" youth who wants to check out troop 243.  We are counting on you and your sons, to get the word out.  If your son has some friends who might consider joining scouting, please make sure your son invites them to the meeting.  ALSO, please call the parents to invite them as well.  Each scout is being asked to bring at least one friend to this meeting.  Personal invitations work!

We need to feed our guests, and our scouts.  If your last name starts with the letters A through P, please bring .something to drink.  Everyone else, please bring a snack or a desert item
.  

6. Scouting for Food. Thank You!   Thank you for helping out scouting for food.  The SEAM food bank ran out of food last week.  Our food collection provided them with enough food to make it through the holidays.  They really appreciated everyone's help. 

7. Looking AHEAD: - Jan 23-25 - Camping Trip - Klondike Derby
 

Yours in Scouting,

Frank Hulsman

Assistant Scoutmaster

�We had some feedback at the last court of honor that we should switch the alphabet since some always fix something and others only bring a drink.





The mission of Boy Scout Troop 243 is to prepare young men to make ethical choices based on the values in the Scout Oath and Law and to develop skilled leaders who encourage others to do the same.


